To: Mireya G. Turner, MPA
      Associate Planner

     Community Development Department

     County of Lake

     255 North Forbes Street

     Lakeport, CA  95453






[ date ]
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed Dollar General project in Middletown.  I believe there are several issues of concern with this project that require attention.
First, this project does not conform with  the spirit and design requirements of the Middletown Area Plan.  The Area Plan states that chain stores are to be discouraged and specifies detailed design requirements which must be met in order for a chain store to be approved.  Neither the original design nor the revised design meets the requirements of the Middletown Area Plan.
Second, the process being followed by the County is flawed.  This project is part of a series of Dollar General stores being proposed or already built in Lake County, and the cumulative impacts of this multi-store development should be considered.
Third, the Initial Study does not address the increased traffic impacts which will be generated by this project on State Highway 29 and the surrounding area which includes the Middletown High School.

Fourth, this is a controversial project which should go before the Planning Commission for a public hearing.  This is true for a Minor Use permit application which is controversial or a Major Use Permit. There is no question that this project qualifies as controversial.
In closing, I request that the County follow established law and procedures and require the applicant to submit their project design to be presented through proper public hearings before the Planning Commission as appropriate. 
Thank you.
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